GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT

Regular Meeting -----May 16, 1989

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, ATTENDANCE D. L. Tayor, at 7:00 A. M., at the District office. Other GCWCD Board members present were John Smith, Gary Wilson, and John Groo.

Grand County Special Service Water District Board members present were D. L. Taylor, Gary Wilson, George White and Bill McDougald.

Others present were Randy Day, Larry Johnson, Ferne Mullen, Dale Pierson and Roberta Highland.

Roberta read the minutes of the meeting of May 2, MINUTES After calling for additions or corrections, the Chair declared the minutes approves as read.

Randy Day stated he has sold some property on the SALE OF 1CSF OF river and asked about the 3 cfs of water Dr. Mayberry had COLORADO RIVER deeded the District, and if the District would sell some or WATER RIGHT all of that right, and if not, would the District lease that right to his client. Dale reported Mark Page will be in tomorrow, and the District is in danger of losing those river rights if something is not done about it. He has talked briefly with Mark and Mark feels we should utilize that right. Dan suggested a lease. D. L. stated Randy could tell his client the District is willing to sell or lease that right.

Rick Fullam introduced himself, and stated he is R. FULLAN working on a fireworks display for Independence Day, and FIREWORKS would like to utilize the lake and dam. Dale stated his DISPLAY concern would be the cleanup. Rick stated it was a safer site because of the water, and the fact that the firing site can be isolated. There is the reflection factor. The Elks will be sponsoring the show, and would like to set up a concession booth and make it self-supporting. Gary suggested that San Juan County should be contacted regarding fire control and policing. Gary moved to allow the Elks to put on a fireworks show subject to San Juan approval. Bill McDougald MOTION CARRIED. seconded.

Larry Johnson stated he was concerned about a BACK UP CULINAR backup culinary well now the District has shut off the city FOR MOAB CITY of Moab and has heard the District wanted to pump the Robertson well into the pond at the golf course. Gary

stated he feels the District will back up the City in case of emergency, and that the culinary needs of the City and Valley will have precedence over agricultural and industrial water.

Dale reported the District needs to work out some RESTRICTION sort of percentage basis for the golf course to pump the PERCENTAGES City's wells. D. L. asked about the pumping costs and amount of water gained by pumping the Corbin well and George's #4 well. Dale has ordered the parts for the Corbin & Beeman wells and those wells should be pumping next week. D. L. suggested we go ahead with sharing 4° water, turn on the Corbin well, and pursue pumping water to the golf course and not pursue pumping other wells at this time. Gary feels the golf course well should be turned on as soon as possible to maximize lake capacity.

The April financial summary was discussed and Mar- FINANCIAL sha answered any questions. STATEMENT

Gary suggested a committee be formed to handle the WELL COMMITTEE wells.

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 A. M.

ADJOURNMENT

ATTEST:

y/Treasurer